
2017 Coastal Cup #2 - Long Lake, Nanaimo, BC 
April 22. 2017. Barry Fox reporting 
Big thanks to Stan Schofield for undertaking the organization of this event. Maybe Stan for 
sure but I think we all were surprised at the turnout for the one day event. What a great 
statement for the interest in the class right now and also for the idea of such a diverse series 
of events. 
On top of that we had another visitor from the mainland in Allan Gardner. Allan was about 
the first person from the lower mainland to join in when we started growing this class about 
10 years ago and has sailed at quite a few of our events some years ago. Allan stepped up 
and took on Race Officer duties today and did a great job letting everyone else actually sail. 
Great to see him again and it looks like he will be joining us more. 
Light winds to start then a bit of rain then more wind and nearly laying the boats over at times 
later in the day. 
Thanks to everyone who came out and particularly the mainland crew and Jerry Brower up 
from the Seattle area - just one ferry trip this time!!! 
Congrats to the outer Island folks who swept the podium. Graham Herbert, as usual, 
showing the way with Martin Herbert not far behind and a fine performance from Mark 
Wallace who snuck by Brower with redress in the last race. Well done all around. I will start 
up the series overall scoring probably tomorrow so we can see where everyone is at after 
two events. 
 

 
 
Video: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ws40iE2MgeE and 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tN99Ebd2Db0 
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